ASPRS-RMR Board of Directors November Meeting Minutes
November 24, 2009

Attendees:
Victoria Provenza

Linda Meyer

Sheila Pelczarski

Kristi Edwards

Clyde Hubbard

Rick Lawrence

Jeff Young

Jeff Liedtke
12:05  
Call to Order




GIS in the Rockies



Victoria Provenza
The focus of the Board of Directors is to increase revenues for the 2010 GIS in the Rockies conference.  The attendance for the 2009 conference was good and not down much from previous years.  However, the number of vendors decreased from previous years, which had an adverse impact on the overall revenues.  Thus, the Board will focus on getting the number of exhibitors up to the level of previous years and working with all the conference vendors to reduce their prices for their conference services.
Treasury Report



Linda Meyer
Tom Meyer has been checking the PO box.  After the transfer of funds from the CD to the general operating fund, the balances are $12,153.74 for checking account, and $14,879.24 for the CD.  Linda paid the deposit for the Annual Dinner.
National Director Report


Jeff Young

Jeff attended the national meeting in San Antonio.  Jeff volunteered for the Bylaws Committee.
Good exposure for RMR regarding the approval of 3 student chapters.
New Mexico Chapter Report


Clyde Hubbard 
Congratulations to the newly established New Mexico State University Student Chapter!  Thirteen students joined ASPRS and a few submitted scholarship applications.
Linda Meyer pointed out that the Rio Grande Chapter needed to submit their annual report to ASPRS-RMR (Jeff Liedtke) in order to support the RMR Annual Report.  Clyde will convey this information to the Treasurer.

Montana Chapter Report


Rick Lawrence

Congratulations all around for the expansion of the Montana State Student Chapter to the “State of Montana Student Chapter of ASPRS” (formal name).  Dr. Anna Klene will be the Faculty Advisor for the chapter once she renews her ASPRS membership, and will be assisted by Dr. Rick Lawrence.  
Rick will be completing his tenure on the ASPRS-RMR BoD in 2009.  We need to identify a Board candidate to represent Montana; possible candidates include Anna Klene, Scot Powell (?), Cody Benkelman (sp), and Bob Crabtree.  Rick will work to help identify candidates.  
The InterMountain GIS Conference will be held April 10, 2010 in Bozeman, Montana.

Rick reported on the status of AmericaView, and the Remote Sensing Bill which passed in the US House of Representatives 379 to 33 and is now on to the Senate.  The objective of the Bill is to promote remote sensing at the state level, and outreach to students, including K-12 and colleges and universities.  Funding is $10M over the next 10 years, shared amongst the 50 states, which is a healthy increase over present funding.
Rick sent Jeff L the latest version of the student chapter Bylaws.

Scholarships and Membership Outreach

Jeff Liedtke for Ramesh Sivanpillai
Three Student Chapters were ratified by the ASPRS National BoD and the Executive Committee and deemed noteworthy by the National Directors.  The chapters are New Mexico State University (13 new student members); Denver University (5 new student members), and State of Montana Student Chapter.  Liedtke met with about 25 graduate students at CSU for a kickoff meeting to re-establish the CSU student chapter.  Lots of interest – this will likely be established the beginning of 2010 at the start of the new semester.
Scholarship applications are due on November 27, and Sheila will check the PO box, scan any applications and forward to the BoD for evaluation and review.  All applications will be forwarded to the BoD for evaluation.  A set of evaluation criteria will be sent to the BoD.  Ramesh will give guidance for scholarship evaluation, including criteria and due dates.
Newsletter Status/Issues


Kristi Edwards, Sheila Pelczarski
Deadline for material for the Winter Newsletter is November 18.

Articles to include National Director’s report, Scholarship winner announcement, Annual Dinner announcement, Rio Grande report, President’s Message, nominations and election ballot for the 2010 ASPRS-RMR BoD, summary of the National Meeting in San Antonio, summary of Career Night Redux, and more!
Website Update:  



Sheila Pelczarski, Kristi Edwards
Need to get web client licenses to our student chapters when they are ready.  One license can be allocated for each state, with one person responsible for the license identified.
Misc. Business



All




· Webinars – Liedtke to follow up with Merrick for a webinar in early December.

· “Career Night Redux” at the Tivoli  – ASPRS will be represented by Linda Meyer (Thanks!!)
· Annual Dinner – need to choose menu – if enough members sign up we can have a buffet, otherwise we need to choose a couple of menu items.  ASPRS will subsidize dinner beyond $30 (member will pay $30 and ASPRS will pay any costs beyond $30)
· Annual report – need to get ready for this – will be a quick turnaround.  Jeff Liedtke will lead this effort.

2:00
Adjourn




All
